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Tech Notes   

From the National Technical Manager   1
st
 April 2015 

 Geoff Danes 

I apologise that it has been a slow start this year for technical news information flowing to members. I was 

overseas on a work project during most of January and February. There has however been considerable 

activity still going on behind the scenes.  

 

CASA Instrument EX 51/15 

The existing CASA Instrument (EX 180/12) which allows exemption against certain CAR 42 maintenance 

requirements has been repealed and been replaced by  (EX 51/15). This allows for the ongoing 

exemptions privileges for our members without any lapse of availability.  

(CASA EX 51_15 attached) 

 

ABE Weigh and Balance 

I can only report with extreme disappointment that the outcome to this project is still pending.  I am lost for 

words to describe the CASA bureaucracy’s lack of ability to deliver an exemption to permit the agreed 

permission in a timely fashion, given considerable effort that the SAAA has put into meeting the 

prerequisite criteria. The SASO office approved our training process in July 2014, but we are still awaiting 

the permission the exercise the agreed privileges. Indications are that it is now only a signature away for 

completion. 

In the meantime CASA has now released Consultative Draft CD 1427MS in respect to CAO 100.7 and 

CAO 100.96. Although of course anyone is at liberty to make comment to CASA in respect to these 

proposed CAO changes, this CD is simply the introduction of a formal CASA process to implement the 

changes into the CAOs for which our (yet to be approved) exemption instrument will provide the interim 

solution. The exemption instrument was meant to be the “quick fix” whilst these CAO amendments will 

provide the permanent solution to the problem. The instrument will be retired once the CAO amendments 

are enacted.  

After a few hick-ups, the necessary MPC certificates with W&B endorsement are now flowing out to those 

who have sat the exam and achieved the required pass mark. Please contact me if there is a problem 

with yours. 

The expected instrument will require builder to note a SAAA authorization number for the weighing 

equipment being used. This authorization has already been issued to those scales for which I have 

received the required information.    



 

AD/GEN/87 

This Airworthiness Directive became effective on 1 February 2015 and will apply to all the amateur built 

aircraft fitted with the stated stainless steel cable hardware. Please read the AD carefully to determine 

how/if it applies to your aircraft.  Mike Horneman has written an excellent article on this subject which will 

appear in the next Airsport edition. 

Although the AD mandates replacement based upon “time in service”, the SAAA recommends that you 

consider the circumstances carefully if you project had a long gestation period. If not properly stored, the 

damaging corrosion can be still be occurring whilst your project is under construction.    

 

SAAA IT 

During my time away overseas and in the recent weeks since the Avalon Airshow, I have been working 

with your Treasurer and Admin superintendent (Tony White) to improve the IT used by the SAAA. We are 

working to facilitate more convenient access via the SAAA website for members to all required 

information, and for reporting and purchasing. This is a significant project and very much a work in 

progress.   
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